
Ironstone TBEC 11th June 2023
TBEC Report


Round 4 was held at Ironestone near to Northampton on the 11th June.


Matt Baker had stopped overnight and was already making tea when I 
arrived! The day was forecast to be hot and taking on lots of water was a 
key to surviving the day ahead! 


The track was around 6 miles long and this included some fast flowing 
grass land, wooded sections and some steep valley climbs and a few man 
made log obstacles.

Due to the heat forecast for the day they 
decided to give riders the benefit of the 
doubt and allowed us to remain on the 
bikes through the blue sections rather than 
having to get off and push them through, 
which I was most agreeable with (nobody 
likes pushing bikes)!!


It all started at 10.30 and I was on row zero 
and Matt was a few rows back and the 
format for the day was a 2hr plus 2 hr with 
1 hr in-between for lunch, I went off at my 

usual pace and the first lap was a bit of a disaster, struggling for grip on 
the ice like grass which  did not give you much warning before 
ceremoniously dumping me on my arse which then made me doubt the 
bikes ability to grip any surface, this resulted in a far from easy 3 or 4 laps 
trying to build up confidence again, thankfully I managed to get my head 
in gear and start to claw back some time and positions but over ran the 
first 2 hours by 4 minutes.




Lunch break was a good opportunity to get plenty of fluids in a d a quick 
snack, I also had a chat with Matt who was going well in the first half but 
decided to miss the afternoon ride as he had a busy adventure ride 
planned for the coming week and needed to ride up north on Monday!



After lunch I started much better and much quicker than normal 
and quickly found my way past a handful of quick riders mainly 
due to them slowing up due to the heat or fatigue as the race wore on also 
the track became a bit more bumpy and dusty in places which made some 
riders more cautious.  I did have a bit of leg cramp 4 laps in but managed 
to work through it with the usual swear words and telling myself to get on 
with it even when you’re not sure you want to try and stand up or sit down 
again!! 


I found myself in 4th place out on the track at the half way stage of the 
afternoon just behind the leaders and managed to maintain the same 
pace right to the end of the race but knew I had a tall order to make up the 
lost 4 minutes from the first half! Matt and Eli were fantastic in the fuelling 



area and with a lighting quick pit stop and a refreshing bottle of 
water thrown over my back it helped maintain the pace I was 
running! All said and done I was much happier with my riding and felt 
stronger than the last 2 previous meetings. 


Happy with another strong ride and overall position 7th out of the 139 
finishers and 5th in class (Elite) and completed 14 laps.



Next round is at Houghton Conquest near Bedfordshire on the 
9th July. Lets hope we get some rain before then!!


Regards


Paul Owen



